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MEMORANDUM

TO:  The Honorable Dee Morikawa, Chair
   Senate Committee on Human Services

FROM:  Rachael Wong, DrPH, Director

SUBJECT: H.B. 1499  RELATING TO FAMILY LITERACY

   Hearing: Thursday, February 12, 2015 9:30 AM
     Conference Room 329, State Capitol

PURPOSE: The purpose of this bill is to establish and make an appropriation for

a statewide literacy program under the Department of Human Services; the bill proposes

to allow direct services to be provided by existing programs and non-profits.

  The Department of Human Services (DHS)

appreciates efforts to increase statewide literacy, however, the DHS respectfully opposes

this measure based upon the following concerns:  per section 312-8, Hawaii Revised

Statutes (HRS), this may result in the duplication of services;  the DHS is not the

appropriate agency to develop, implement and monitor such a program; and the cost

implications, as far as passage of the bill naming the DHS as the responsible agency, will

likely replace and or adversely impact DHS' priorities in the Executive Budget.
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This bill proposes to establish and fund a statewide literacy program that will

duplicate the literacy and lifelong learning program that currently exists through the

Board of Education and administered by the Hawaii State Public Library System.

Section 312-8, Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), provides:

§312-8 Literacy and lifelong learning program.  (a)  In addition to its other
duties, the board of education, through the state librarian, shall:

(1) Provide for the establishment and ongoing operation of a literacy and
lifelong learning program for the public libraries in the State;

(2) Provide coordination and facilitation of the activities of literacy service
providers and literacy programs in the public, private, and volunteer sectors; and

(3) Develop public-private sector literacy partnerships for literacy program
support.
(b) The objectives of the literacy and lifelong learning program shall be to
provide programmatic activities that promote intergenerational learning and well-

titudes toward education; increasing

children in positive educational experiences.
...

[L 1993, c 361, pt of §1; am L 1996, c 89, §13; am L 1997, c 310 §1; am L 2001,
c 109, §1]

The DHS previously funded a similar program from 2007  2011 using Temporary

Assistance to Needy Families (TANF) federal funds.  The basis for the funding was that

3  the

prevention and reduction of out-of-wedlock pregnancies, and TANF Purpose 4  to

encourage the formation and maintenance of two-parent families, and not because the

DHS has the expertise in the area of developing, monitoring, or implementing statewide

literacy programs.  The DHS terminated this contracted service to reprioritize the

depleted TANF federal funds to the program's core purposes of providing cash assistance

and work/employment program services.  The DHS priorities with regard to TANF

funding continues to be focusing on these core purposes that support a families' ability to

become self-sufficient.



AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY AGENCY

For the committee's review and consideration, the budget proposal from the literacy

non-profit organization that the DHS last contracted with, proposed that to provide a

state-wide reading program that addresses positive youth development and family

strengthening, a total of $2,648,492 for a minimum of 48 schools during school year

2014-2015 would be required.  This proposed amount equals approximately $55,177 per

school, per year.  Based on this proposed figure, it would cost the State $9,876,693 per

year in general funds to provide this literacy service statewide to 179 elementary schools.

Should the Legislature decide to pass the measure and appropriate general funds,

the DHS requests that the Legislature consider placing such a program with an agency

that currently has the experience in the area of developing, monitoring, and implementing

statewide literacy programs, or experience in developing reading programs with measures

for literacy progress.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on this bill.
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kobayashi2-Lynda

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Saturday, February 07, 2015 1:59 AM
To: HUStestimony
Cc: cariagacora@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB1499 on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM

HB1499
Submitted on: 2/7/2015
Testimony for HUS on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing

Maria Corazon E. Cariaga Big Island Adult foster
home operators Support No

Comments: Thank for all your hardwork . Thank you too for allowing us to support.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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kobayashi2-Lynda

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Wednesday, February 11, 2015 7:28 AM
To: HUStestimony
Cc: velvet@readaloudamerica.org
Subject: *Submitted testimony for HB1499 on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM*

HB1499
Submitted on: 2/11/2015
Testimony for HUS on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Adesina Ogunelese Individual Support No

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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kobayashi2-Lynda

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Tuesday, February 10, 2015 10:15 PM
To: HUStestimony
Cc: cariagacora@yahoo.com
Subject: *Submitted testimony for HB1499 on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM*

HB1499
Submitted on: 2/10/2015
Testimony for HUS on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Maria Corazon E. Cariaga Individual Support No

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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kobayashi2-Lynda

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Wednesday, February 11, 2015 7:50 AM
To: HUStestimony
Cc: velvet@readaloudamerica.org
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB1499 on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM
Attachments: Michelle Nevius HB1499.pdf

HB1499
Submitted on: 2/11/2015
Testimony for HUS on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Michelle Nevius Individual Support No

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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kobayashi2-Lynda

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Wednesday, February 11, 2015 11:43 AM
To: HUStestimony
Cc: velvet@readaloudamerica.org
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB1499 on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM
Attachments: Velvet Espinda HB1499

HB1499
Submitted on: 2/11/2015
Testimony for HUS on Feb 12, 2015 09:30AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Velvet Espinda Individual Support No

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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Jed Gaines 
Founder/Pres ent 

COMMITTEE ON HUMAN SERVICES 
Rep. Dee Morikawa, Chair 
Rep. Bertrand Kobayashi, Vice Chair 

LATE TEST66 
Jed Gaines 
1487 Hiikala PI #30 
Honolulu, HI 96816 
jedgaines@readaloudamerica.org  

HB1499 -Family Literacy Program 
House Committee on Human Services 

Thursday, February 12, 2015 
9:30 am 

Conference Room 329 

Eebruary 10,2015 

Dear Hawaii Legislators, 

Please support HR 1499 which would continue to keep Read Aloud America strong 
in supporting Family literacy in our Hawaii schools. The key to literacy is the 
parents! And RAA reaches more parents than any other program in the state. 

Hopefully if 118 1499 passes more and more of Hawaii's public schools will benefit 
from this program. As of today, over 380,000 adults and children have participated 
in RAP. Since 1999, Read Aloud America/RAP has taken place at 89 elementary and 
middle public schools totaling 149 programs. 



NEIL ABERCROMBIE 
GOVERNOR 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

LINAPUNI ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
1434 LINAPUNI STREET 

HONOLULU, HAWAII 96819 

KATHRYN E. MATAYORNI 
SUPERINTENDENT 

Mr. Jed Gaines, President 
Read Aloud America 
1314 S. King Street #G4 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 

Dear Mr 

What a sensational community reading program designed especially for families, schools, 
and communities! Linapuni Elementary School was truly blessed to have been a 
recipient of the "dynamic" Read Aloud America Program (RAP) this past Fall. Since 
this is the third time RAP has come to Linapimi, many of our families were already very 
familiar with the mission of RAP and attendance always exceeded our enrollment count 
of 190 students for each of the six sessions. 

Unlike the past two times RAP was at Linapuni, right from the start, most of our 
immigrant parents acknowledged the value of reading and the joy of spending quality 
time with their children based on feedback from the evaluation forms. Parents 
appreciated the fact that RAP was finally back at Linapuni. I know that after the last 
session in November, many parents felt a void in their lives as RAP became part of their 

• family routine. The fantastic door prizes, snacks, pizza dinners, volunteer readers, and of 
course a highly engaging presenter were instrumental in the success of getting families to 
be part of a totally entertaining and educational experience and ultimately share the love 
of reading promoted through RAP! 

In closing, I am deeply grateful for the opportunity to promote literacy through RAP. 
Each time RAP returned to Linapuni, you have always exceeded our expectations. RAP 
continues to effectively reinforce the value of reading, the importance of school and the 
need for family time in a fun and engaging manner. Thank you for your wonderful 
partnership! 

Sincerely, 

Cynthia Sun ara, Principal 

AN AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AND EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 



David Ige 
GOVERNOR 

Bob Hill 
PRINCIPAL 

LAT . 

Kathryn SANtlayoshr 
SUPERINTENDENT 

 

 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPAFumENT OF EDUCATION 

Chiefess Kapiolani Elementary School 
966 Kilauea Avenue 
Hilo, HI 96720-4249 

Phone: 974-4160 Fax: 974-4161 

Mr. Jed Gaines 
Read Aloud America, Inc. 
1314 South King Street, Suite G4 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 

Dear Mr. Gaines, 

On behalf of the Chiefess Kapi'olani Elementary School, I would like to express our heartfelt 
gratitude to you for not only selecting our school to participate in the Read Aloud Program 
(RAP) during this past semester, but also hustling up funding to make it happen. The six 
session RAP program brought more quality parent participation to our school than we have 
had in the past three years of all our parent involvement activities combined. Our turnout 
averaged over 400 participants each evening, with the majority being returning families. 

Increasing parent involvement is a goal and challenge for all schools. Finding the right 
combination of factors that will motivate students and parents to attend after school hours 
functions is critical. The RAP program has found a successful recipe of family fun, food, 
and prizes that bring families out. The parent evaluations we received were very favorable. 
Many parents commented how attending the program has made improvements in the quality 
of their family time and has spurred increased interest in reading at home. 

While we will not be able to replicate the RAP program, we are making plans to develop 
future parent activities that will keep the forward momentum of involving activities that 
combine families and Reading. Thank you for modeling for us how a successful parent 
involvement program can work! 

Sincerely, 

Bob Hill 
Principal 

AN AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AND EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 



NEIL ABERCROMBIE 
GOVERNOR KATHRYN S. MAT 

SUPERINTEND 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
Pohakea Elementary School 

91-750 Fort Weaver Road 
EWA BEACH HAWAII 96706 

Ph: (808)6139-1290 Fax: (808)689-1293 

Mr. Jed Gaines 

Read Aloud America, Inc. 

1314 South King Street, Suite G4 

Honolulu, HI 96814 

Dear Mr. Gaines, 

As an educator in the public school system, I'm a firm believer that "it takes a village to 
raise a child". We're constantly partnering with others to help get our students to be 

college and career ready. RAP surely has had a huge impact on our school community. 

The turnout was just astonishing! The program drew in 400-600 attendees at EVERY RAP 
event! The fact that most families kept on returning and new families began to attend 

obviously indicates they found the RAP sessions beneficial. 

I've read the many parent evaluations that you've shared with us over the six sessions 

that speak so highly of this program and the positive results on our families. The value 

returned in terms of building stronger family time and relationships; building a stronger 

love for reading amongst all family members, etc. were evident in the comments written 

in the evaluations and comments made directly to me. Parents, students, teachers, and 
other staff members have already asked me if we plan to have RAP return to Pohakea. 

What this program was able to achieve exceeded my expectations by far. 

I am very grateful that Pohakea was able to be a participating school in this awesome 

program this year. It's been a pleasure working with you and the rest of the RAP staff. 

Everyone was extremely professional and worked hard to make this event for us a 

success. I appreciate everyone's diligence and "can do' attitude. It's been a great 

partnership and I look forward to working with you and your team again! 

Sincerely, 

Judi Wong 

Principal 

AN AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AND EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 



BEIL ABERCROMBIE 
GOVERNOR 

StUb-15-011 
RICHARD BURNS 
STATE LIBRARIAN 

STATE OF HAWAII 
HAWAII STATE PUBLIC LIBRARY SYSTEM 

OFFICE OF THE STATE LIBRARIAN 
44 MERCHANT STREET 

HONOLULU. HAWAII 96813 

LATE TE 0 

Mr. Jed Gaines, Founder/President 
Read Aloud America 
1314 S. King Street, #04 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 

Dear Jed: 

The Hawaii State Public Library System and Read Aloud America share a common vision: 
families spending quality time together enjoying the pleasure and fulfillment of reading and 
being read to. As Hawaii's State Librarian, I hope to make that vision a reality, and to help find 
ways to motivate families to take advantage of their libraries' many resources. Because of our 
partnership with Read Aloud America's Read Aloud Program (RAP), that reality is becoming 
more and more common. 

Since 2006, RAP has partnered with HSPLS to encourage families to visit their local public 
library, enjoy its resources and meet its librarians, check out a book, and share the power of 
story with each other in their homes. By providing simple incentives like the chance to win 
picture books, novels, or even an encyclopedia set, RAP adds more fun and excitement to the 
library experience. 

Families bring their orange RAP bookmarks to the library, excited to explore the library's wealth 
of materials and resources, and to receive that coveted stamp on their bookmark when they 
borrow a book. With your rule that individuals can get one stamp per day, families visit libraries 
daily, finding new, fun books during each visit! It is a pleasure to see so many people enjoying 
the library and utilizing it for one of its primary purposes: the joy of reading. 

As of April 30, 2014, RAP has brought 14,722 people to libraries across the state 35,010 times! 
In doing so, RAP has motivated 4,596 people to obtain library cards. More people using library 
cards and more people having fun in the library indicates a positive change in attitudes and in 
the home- families are bonding through the sheer joy and pleasure of reading. Read Aloud 
America's RAP program has helped inspire this change. 

Our partnership is a win-win situation: libraries experience increased patronage and families 
enjoy the world of benefits available inside our walls. Thank you for creating and developing 
Read Aloud America's RAP Library Project: now more than ever families across the islands are 
experiencing the joy available at Hawaii's public libraries! 

Mahal°, 

Asecotili 
Richard Bums 
State Librarian 

AN AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AND EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 



Nell Abercrombie 
GOVERNOR KATHRYN S. MATAYOSHI 

SUPERINTENDENT 

Mr. Jed Gaines 
Read Aloud America, Inc. 
1314 South King Street, Suite 64 
Honolulu, HI 96814 

Dear Mr. Gaines, 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

P.O. BOX 2360 
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96804 

Fern Elementary School 
1121 Middle Street 

Honolulu, HI 98819 

LATE TWAT") 

It is with sincere pleasure to have hosted the Read Aloud America Program (RAP) for a third round 
here at Fern Elementary School. Our students, parents, teachers and community members are 
saddened that the program has ended all too soon. We have grown accustomed to the hi-monthly 
read aloud, dinner and gift giving that has been so rewarding for our community of learners. Thank 
you for bringing the joy of reading together as a family here to our Kalihi homes. 

The impact of RAP is far beyond current indicators of success. We know through the evaluations 
that parents whom have attended all sessions have made positive changes in their homes... .all 
technology is not used for school work is turned off, there is conscientious decision making to 
continue to read aloud to our children at home, and, vitally important is our students are reading 
more books than ever. We also see a strong desire from our students and parents that want to see 
this program continue here at Fern. There has been an overwhelming report of positive feedback 
from our parents as witnessed in the evaluations of every session. Thank you for aiding our school 
in helping parents and guardians see the importance of reading within the home as an activity that all 
can participate in. 

Mr. Gaines, it is with deep gratitude that I convey our appreciation for all that RAP has done to 
continue our efforts to build literacy skills here at school and in our homes. RAP has increased our 
parent support for efforts made to get parents actively participate in school functions and support 
their children's learning. Thank you for helping to build positive relationships between school staff 
and our community members. 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Tiare 	Principal 
Fern Elementary School 

AN AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AND EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 



COMMITTEE ON HUMAN SERVICES 
Rep. Dee Morikawa, Chair 
Rep. Bertrand Kobayashi, Vice Chair LATE TES. 

BYRON A. ELIASHOF, M.D. 
4914 Kolohala Street 
Honolulu, HI 96816 
Tel: (8o8) 737-5726, Fax: (8o8) 732-7827 

1181499 -Family Literacy Program 
House Committee on Human Services 

Thursday, February 12, 2015 
9:30 am 

Conference Room 329 

REGARDING H.B. 1499 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing to ask you to vote for HB 1499 dealing with literacy and 
Read Aloud America. 

Read Aloud America's focus and achievements make it the most 
successful parent-education program of its kind in the US. More than 
300,000 parents in 82 Hawaii schools have been served since 1999. 
Parents give it enthusiastic reviews for improving the academic 
atmosphere in their home. 

Studies show that by improving the curriculum of the home, the 
chances of improving the child's school performance are 6 times 
greater than if only the classroom is improved Read Aloud America 
has parents reading to their children more and watching television 
less. 

Jed Gaines' Read Aloud America Program (RAP) shows parents the 
simple but effective behaviors they can use to change their child's 
reading attitudes and skills. This helps both the child's and also the 
parent's self esteem. 

I respectfully urge you to support this measure which will provide 
funding for Read Aloud America. 

Sincerely yours, 

Byron A. Eliashof, M.D. 



COMMITTEE ON HUMAN SERVICES 
Rep. Dee Morikawa, Chair 
Rep. Bertrand Kobayashi, Vice Chair LATE 'LS 

Noel G. Trainor 
84-920 Alahele Strreet, Mauna 'Olu Estates 
Malcaha Valley Road, Waianae, HI 96702 

HB1499 -Family Literacy Program  
House Committee on Human Services 

Thursday, February 12, 2015 
9:30 am 

Conference Room 329 

Testimony In Strong Support 

In our public schools, Read Aloud America draws large crowds of p 
and students (anywhere from 300400 at each of the 6 sessions) an 
advances the concept of reading through strong family values and 
of reading and being read too. It's truly magical to observe children an 
families captivated with a good story. Oftentimes, the kids are the ones 
belling Mom and Dad they all have to go to RAP. Read Aloud America also 
has a book swap and the families love picking up books to read in between 
sessions. By supporting Read Aloud America, we are giving our kids and 
future leaders a better chance at education and stronger values as they 
grow up. 

I encourage you to seriously consider Read Aloud America as the vehicle 
who will bring literacy across the state to our children and parents. This is 
a critical problem in the State of Hawaii and for our future success please 
invest in our children. 

Your support is important to our kelkl and the families In our public 
schools. Thank you for giving me an opportunity to express my thoughts 
with you today. 
This specific program helps the most needy of children and families. 

Former General Manager Hilton Hawaiian Village 
Now Retired 
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